
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 1 SEPTEMBER 2009


EX.187/09
MIDGEHOLME PARISH GOVERNANCE

(Non Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call‑in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Performance and Development

Subject Matter
The Head of Legal Services reported (LDS.69/09) on an item which was to be submitted for consideration by the City Council on 15 September 2009 relating to proposals to dissolve Midgeholme Parish Council and move to governance through a Parish meeting.  He informed Members that whilst this was a matter for full Council it was felt appropriate to raise Members' awareness of the matter prior to the report being submitted to Council to enable any queries to be raised in advance of the Council meeting.  

The Head of Legal Services set out for Members the statutory guidance issued by the Department for Communities in Local Government on undertaking Parish Reviews and added that the factors which needed to be taken into account should include the impact of governance arrangements on community cohesion, the size, population and boundaries of the parish.  In that respect, Midgeholme would no longer meet the criteria to have its own Parish Council if it were being created under those new statutory provisions.  He also set out for Members details of the consultation which had been carried out.

The Head of Legal Services then responded to Members' questions around the powers to levy a parish precept as part of future arrangements.

Summary of options rejected


To reconstitute the Parish.

DECISION

That the Executive note that the report was to be submitted to Council on 15 September 2009.

Reasons for Decision
To reinstate Parish governance arrangements in Midgeholme Parish to meet the aspirations of the local community and to provide effective Local Government.







